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American Jewish Committee Files Amicus Brief

 in Support of University of Michigan
WASHINGTON, February 17, 2003…Calling the University of Michigan’s admissions policy a sound system aimed at promoting diversity on college campuses, the American Jewish Committee is filing an amicus brief with the U.S. Supreme Court in support of the school in two cases, Gratz v. Bollinger and Gutter v. Bollinger.


“Diversity not only provides all students with a richer educational experience, but also prepares them for participation in our pluralistic democracy,” states the AJC brief, filed on behalf of a coalition of religious and civil rights organizations. “Exposure in universities to those of diverse backgrounds and experiences will equip those graduates who go on to become the leaders of our future.”


The University of Michigan cases mark the first time in 25 years that the High Court will examine the constitutionality of affirmative action in higher education. In 1978, AJC filed an amicus brief opposing the quotas in place at the University of California at Davis' medical school in the case of Regents of the University of California v. Bakke. The American Jewish Committee vigorously opposes quotas, which were employed by elite American universities in the earlier part of the twentieth century to restrict the admission of Jewish students. 


But the University of Michigan situation is not at all like the Bakke case, where 16 of 100 slots for entering students were set aside for minority students, and a separate admissions committee considered the applications of minority students. At the University of Michigan, an applicant’s minority status is one factor among many considered, including whether the applicant is from a disadvantaged socioeconomic background, is an athlete, or is the child of an alumnus.


“Disallowing the consideration of race as one factor among many in university admissions would have the effect of eliminating meaningful diversity on American campuses,” said Jeffrey Sinensky, General Counsel for the American Jewish Committee.


The American Jewish Committee historically has supported a wide range of affirmative action measures designed to recruit, train and upgrade those who have been historically disadvantaged and discriminated against.


The other organizations joining in the American Jewish Committee brief include the Central Conference of American Rabbis, Hadassah, the Women’s Zionist Organization of America, Inc., the National Conference for Community and Justice, the National Council of Jewish Women, the Progressive Jewish Alliance, the Union of American Hebrew Congregations, and the Women of Reform Judaism, the Federation of Temple Sisterhoods. # # #

